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Term I Reporting  

The publication of this newsletter coincides with the release of HTH studentsô Term I report 
cards. This report card is an overview of a studentôs performance on tests, quizzes, 
assignments, and classroom activities for all courses in the first term which ended 
November 17. Please review each course with your child considering the mark achieved 
and the accompanying set of comments. Rounded average is indicated on report cards 
and is calculated based on all courses a student is taking.  
  

Calculation of Honour Roll and Principalôs List  

Junior High  

Calculation of Principal's List: 90% minimum in each of the five core subjects* 

Calculation of Honour Roll: 80% minimum in each of the five core subjects*  

  

*Five Core Subjects: English, French, Math, Science, Social Studies   

  

Note: Calculation of PL and HR does not include electives since the amount and nature 

of student evaluation in these courses (short duration) is not reflective of the progress of 

the students throughout the year.  

  

Senior High  

Calculation of Principal's List: 90% overall average  

Calculation of Honour Roll: 80% overall average  

  

Parent ï Teacher Interviews  

We invite all parents and students to meet with their teachers at our Parent-Teacher 
Conferences on Thursday, December 1. Conferences will be held in teacherôs classrooms 
between 12:30 - 3:30 pm and 5:30 - 8:00 pm, by appointment through the OPTIS online 
booking system (www.hths.k12.nf.ca). Conferences should not exceed ten minutes in 
duration. If more time is needed, parents are encouraged to arrange another time to meet 
with the teacher. From Nov. 26 ï Nov. 29th parents will be limited to scheduling 
appointments with only three teachers. On Nov.30th this limitation will be lifted.  
  

Thursday, Dec. 1st PM 

There will not be any classes for all students in the afternoon on Thursday, Dec. 1st due 

to Parent Teacher Interviews. Buses will pick up students at 11:00 AM.  

  

Friday, Dec. 7th  

There will not be any classes on Friday, Dec. 2nd due to teacher Professional 

Development.   

http://www.hths.k12.nf.ca/
http://www.hths.k12.nf.ca/
http://www.hths.k12.nf.ca/
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Student Council 

We are currently organizing an inclusive Holy Trinity High School Student Council.  We 

are encouraging students to participate and have a voice.  Elections will be held on 

Wednesday Nov 30th, 2016. The Student Council will be composed of a President and 

Vice-Presidential team, a Secretary and a Treasurer, all elected from high school 

candidates. Junior high students may run as Grade Level representatives. And all 

students who want to participate but who choose not to run for elected Office, will form the 

Student Council Executive.  Exciting endeavours include: 12 Days of Christmas, Caroling, 

Food Drive, Spirit Week, Community Outreach, Soup Kitchen, Giving Tree, Classroom 

Door Decorating, Scavenger Hunt, Gaming Night, Music festival, and Clothing Drive.  The 

aim is for students to be proud of their school and to have an active voice and hand in 

making it a truly safe, caring and exciting place to be.  Not only will students improve their 

communication and collaborative skills, but they will also work on becoming proud and 

aware citizens who are actively involved in social justice initiatives. Go Tigers Go! 

Duke of Edinburgh 

The Duke of Edinburgh is an Award program that is open to young people ages  
14 to 24.   This Award challenges youth to try new things and work at activities they are 
passionate about.  It is a process of personal and social development where youth learn 
from new experiences they have and discover hidden capabilities and talents.  Plus it 
looks fantastic on a scholarship application, resume or application to a post-secondary 
institution.  This Award is spread to over 140 counties and territories.  Once enrolled, 
the applicant will focus on the four main areas of the Award:  service, skill, physical 
recreation and adventurous journey.   
 
At HTH students are working on all three levels of this award:  bronze, silver and gold.  

If your child is interested in joining the Duke of Edinburgh team at HTH, you can contact 

Ms. Vanessa Furey at vanessafurey@nlesd.ca for more information or look at their 

website at www.dukeofed.org/ to start an online application. 

French Department  

Study French in Quebec (grades 9-12) 

The Government of Newfoundland and Labrador, through the Department of Education, 

offers bursaries to students for summer French programs in Quebec.  The bursary 

covers the cost of tuition, room and board, plus various extra activities, for a 4-5 week 

program in Quebec.  Students in grades 9-12 (any level of French- beginner to 

mailto:vanessafurey@nlesd.ca
http://www.dukeofed.org/
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advanced) can apply for a bursary through the Government of NL.  Application will be 

available shortly after Christmas. 

Bilingual Career Fair (French Immersion grade 10-11) 

French Immersion students in grades 10 and 11 participated in the 5th edition of the 

Bilingual Postsecondary Career and Entrepreneurship day (JOCBE) at The Jack Byrne 

Arena on Monday, November 7, 2016.  JOCBE is the largest bilingual event in the 

province.  Its purpose is to familiarize youth with the importance of bilingualism and to 

present bilingual careers and entrepreneurship as employment possibilities. JOCBE 

contributes to the progression of bilingualism in Newfoundland and Labrador by giving 

youth all the tools necessary to embrace a bilingual career in our province. 

French for the Future 

Grade 11 and 12 French Immersion students will be attending the St. Johnôs French for 

the Future Forum at MUN on Tuesday December 6, 2016.  Students will attend creative 

and informative workshops, and meet bilingual professionals. This year MUN professors 

from several faculties have been invited to come and talk to students about programs at 

Memorial. Students will hear from the Faculty of Business, the Faculty of Science, Arts, 

and other schools. There will also be a presentation on opportunities to study abroad 

through Memorial University. A representative of the Office of the Commissioner of 

Official Languages will also speak at the Forum. The message of the Forum is: Keep up 

on your French throughout university because no matter which career you choose to 

pursue, speaking French will always be an asset.  Information regarding this day will be 

sent home in the up-coming weeks. 

Science Department  

 

5th Annual Marine Institute Model Boat Race 

On November 5th our students took part in Marine Instituteôs Model Boat Race.  Holy 
Trinity High students had yet another successful year racing their hand-built, model 
motorized boats at the world class flume tank located at the Marine Institute.This 
competition allowed a team of students the opportunity to design, fabricate and race a 
remote control boat.  Students designed an incredibly fast boat that completed the 
maneuverability course with an impressive time of 18.11 seconds, giving them a second 
place finish.  Later in the afternoon, after making some modifications, students raced 
their boat head to head against boats from other schools.  Without losing a single race, 
students made it to the final round where they placed second overall.   
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The team was made up of 8 students: Kyle Codner, Katelyn Jordan, Katherine Ledwell, 
Mackenzie Lomond, Dillon McGrath, Brendan Meaney, Matthew Senior, Grace Williams.  
This team of students showed great spirit, enthusiasm, and cooperation throughout the 
weeks of preparation and on race day.  Way to go!  
  

A special thank you to parent mentors Mr. Keith Ledwell, Mr. Stephen Lomond, and 
teacher moderator Ms. Lisa Gallivan; their dedication is much appreciated. 
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Gairdner Lecture at Memorial University 
 

Biology 3201 students had the opportunity to attend an academic science lecture at 
Memorial University on October 18th. The Gairdner Lecture provided students with an 
opportunity to hear the winner of one of the worldôs most important prizes for medical 
discoveries talk about themselves and what inspires them to pursue a career in science, 
along with explaining their research. 
  
This yearôs lecturer was Dr. Arthur Horwich from Yale School of Medicine, New Haven. 
Dr. Horwichôs research involves the folding of proteins and the instrumental role they 
play in biochemical processes. In addition to experiencing an academic science lecture 
in a post-secondary setting, students from HTH were able to interact with Dr. Horwich by 
engaging in a question and answer session about his education, professional career and 
research.  This experience was intended to provide insight surrounding the value of 
scientific research and to expose students to a variety of avenues they may wish to 
explore when pursuing a career in the health sciences. 
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HTH Aquaponics Project 

The HTH Aquaponics system is up and running! You can watch the live stream of our 

fish happily swim around their big tank by searching HTH Aquaponics on YouTube. Stay 

up to date on the aquaponics system by following us on Twitter: @HTHAquaponics. 

 

HTH Science Club Vegetable Garden 

Last spring, Holy Trinity High hosted a gardening workshop for students interested in 

gardening. Before the end of the school year, with the knowledge gained from those 

workshops, students planted seeds in our five garden beds at school. In September, 

students harvested many potatoes, some peas, carrots and turnip.  

Next spring we hope to plant even more potatoes since they worked so well for us, in 

addition to carrots, peas and onions. We plan to build another bed and to add to existing 

ones to create mini greenhouses. Once again this year many students have expressed 

interest in helping with the school garden this coming spring and have also offered 

suggestions based on their own experiences. Any student or community member 

wishing to help with the construction of new beds, planting, or harvesting can contact 

Ms.Kerri Mercer.  
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HTH Art Spot  

Holy Trinity art classes have started off the year with great success. Our art students 

have made many creative and beautiful works of art using various painting and drawing 

media. And our grade 7ôs have just begun their stop motion animations and soon will 

have mini movies to show.  

Also a great success is this yearôs art club. It is our biggest turn out yet, so weôve had to 

hold two days of art club!  Junior high students meet day 1 at lunch in the Art Room and 

senior high meet on Day 8. New members are always welcome. 

Be sure to check our Art Blog, HTH Art Spot, where you can find information about 

ongoing or upcoming projects, interesting contests and all things art related at HTH.  It 

can be found through Ms. Channingôs webpage or by visiting hthart.blogspot.com. 

Art and Design 3200 Watercolour Paintings.  

 

 

 

mailto:hthart@blogspot.com
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Music  
 
Many thanks to those who supported our band's recent fundraiser. The winning ticket 
number for the grand prize of $2000 was #0086. Second prize was #4963, and third 
prize was #7035. All winners have been contacted. 
 
Our bands are in the midst of another busy semester. Our Senior Concert Band has 
already performed at our Remembrance Day ceremony and at our Cap & Gown event. 
Upcoming events include our Senior Jazz Band performing at the NLTA Christmas Suite 
on November 24th and all our bands will perform at our annual Christmas concert early 
in December. The exact date has yet to be determined. 
 

 

Skilled Trades  

Skilled Trades wants you to recycle! 

The Skilled Trades program is looking for your left over and forgotten materials that may 

be lying around your house or shed.  With 9 courses offered this year we go through 

quite a lot of consumables as you can imagine.  So if you are able to donate to the Shop 

class please do so and donations can be made all year long, especially if you are 

renovating. 

 

Item that are in high demand are: 

All wood types (two foot or longer) caulking 

Gyproc ends     plex pipe 

Plaster      old door handles 

Flooring (laminate and hardwood)  hinges 

Nails(all types and sizes)   old sink faucets 

Sandpaper     ceramic tiles 

Paint brushes    house wire 

Grout      unwanted tools  
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English Department  

Grade 7: Representation 

This fall, our grade 7 students completed a ñCreate a Monsterò project which coincided 

with both the curricular ñFear Unitò and with Halloween.  At home, students thoroughly 

enjoyed creating ñmonstersò from various household materials.  But even more exciting 

were the in class presentations.  Students delighted in naming their creatures and 

horrifying their rapt audience with tales from the  . . . crypt. 

Grade 10: Creating Utopia 

Prior to reading the novel, The Giver, grade 10 students participated in an in-class ñWar 

on Utopiaò exercise.  Students selected 4 classmates to form the government of a new 

country.  They named the country, and then created a map, a resource base, 

demographics and laws.  Countries with conflicting laws debated their position on a law 

before the other countries.  The other countries then voted to determine which of the 

debating countries won.  Particularly timely, our ñWar on Utopiaò was occurring 

simultaneous to the American Presidential Election.  Thus, students critiqued the political 

microcosm in our classroom and made startlingly astute observations about elections in 

the macrocosm.  

Google Classroom 

Each teacher has opened a Google classroom for their particular English course(s).  Once 

given an entry code, students can access all resources and notifications the teacher has 

placed in the classroom.  Moreover, students can ask questions and post comments 

concerning the task at hand.  Students can also utilize their hand-held devices to 

communicate with their teacher to complete in-class assignments, while the teacher can 

respond to student queries and provide real-time feedback.   

Public Speaking and the Arts and Letters Awards Competitions 

Both the Junior and Senior High English students will be participating in various public 

speaking competitions throughout the 2016-2017 academic year.  The first high school 

speaking engagement will be the Pouch Cove Lionôs Club Speak-Off and Shauna 

Bradbury will compete on behalf of HTH.  Students have also been informed about the 

annual Arts and Letters Competitions which promotes submission of student work in a 

variety of genres and media.  The deadline for this yearôs work is Friday, November 25th. 

http://www.btcrd.gov.nl.ca/artsculture/artsandletters/index.html 

http://www.btcrd.gov.nl.ca/artsculture/artsandletters/index.html
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Sharing Some of our Recent Projects: 

Grade 7 Monster Projects  

 
 

Grade 8 Remembrance Day Projects  
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